
TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD

Minutes

June 23, 2021

6:00 P.M.
1). Call Meeting to Order – The meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm by Sheldon Perry. Present are: Sheldon Perry, Kathi Padgett, Pat Farley, Ian Haskell, Andy Fisher, Randall Dearborn, Melanie Streeter-Selectmen's Representative. Paul King, Wes Smith, John Wheeler and Lynn Flaccus are also present. 
2). Approval of Minutes:

• 5/26/21 Meeting – Check spelling of Kathi on page 1. Paragraph 5 – change the the to Sheldon. Under old/new business - The deed giving them the easement should replace the issue. Kathi will be on the review committee with Andy and Ian. Take the “th” off June 9. Page 3 CIP expenses the buildout analysis, not building analysis. Andy made a motion to approve as amended, Kathi seconded. APPROVED

• 6/9/21 Meeting – Pat made a motion to approve, Andy seconded. APPROVED
3). Officer and Committee Reports:

• Treasurer’s Report – Randall reported that the fees were paid for the applications we will be reviewing tonight.

• Secretary’s Report – Andy – a total of 4 public hearings are scheduled for tonight. A continuation of the Nelson, new Bogart, Coulter and Berrier applications.

• Rep to Economic Development Commission – Pat – possible forums were discussed. A letter in support of a solar array for the Town was recommended. 

• Lakes Regional Planning Commission – Pat – there is a rule that groups that were able to have Zoom meetings are not allowed to do so now. The Annual Meeting was discussed also. Discussion was also held regarding the Selectmen and appointing a Commissioner.

• Selectmen’s Rep –Melanie - many people are being hired. The roof is done.

• Rep to Conservation Commission – Randall – Salamander Census is being conducted. There are some concerns with the Roberts tree clearing project in Chocorua. There are three kids going to summer conservation camps. 

• CIP – one meeting has been held via Zoom, another is scheduled for next Tuesday evening in person. Information is being received currently. Glenn Johnson has been out for several weeks, so we may not get new numbers this year. 

• Education – The newest Town and City Magazine has not arrived yet. Tuesday July 13 NLC Race, Equality and Leadership town hall discussion will be held. Sign up at Nhmunicipal.org. Tuesday July 20 – Right to Know and Public Meetings webinar will be held. 

• GWPO Committee -  the first meeting will be held this coming Monday. David Little and Ned Beecher will attend. 

• Subdivision Regulations Review Committee – has not had a meeting yet. This is now a three person committee. 

4). Public Hearings

• Continuation of Nelson Subdivision Application – 425 White Mountain Highway – Tax Map 217/Lot 21 – Continued from 5/26/21

T&B Investments LLC is now the title of this application. A letter recognizing Robert Nelson's authority was also submitted. Wes Smith is here to present this application. Sheldon has contacted several independent engineers, and received a contract from HEB Engineering. Randall made a motion to accept the contract, Andy seconded. APPROVED This hearing will be continued on July 28, no earlier than 6:15 pm. Sheldon will sign the contract once approval is received from Mr. Nelson. Wes Smith is in the process of receiving the 4 new septic approvals from the State. They are also in the process of getting State Subdivision approval and DOT approval.  11”X17” copies and another full size set are requested. 

• Coulter Subdivision Application - 251 Chocorua Lake Road – Tax Map 407 /Lot 98 – Sheldon is a member of the CLC Board. He does not feel he needs to recuse himself. Andy is in the same situation. No objections are brought forward, so Andy and Sheldon will not recuse. Andy made a motion that the application is complete, Kathi seconded. APPROVED

Sheldon read the rules for public hearings. This hearing was opened at 6:35 pm. Paul King is the agent and is presenting the application. A signed application was submitted. An 8 acre lot with 200' of frontage is proposed on Loring Road. John Wheeler, Balch Chocorua Trust Membership, asked about the shape of the lot and the proposed purpose. The shape is due to the 8 acre requirement. The purpose is not part of the Planning Board discussion. Every subdivided lot must be a buildable lot. Lynne Flaccus has questions – where is the septic proposed? Will it fit within the strip between the setback boundaries. She also asked about a potential driveway, and how it will fit with house and driveway. Waivers have been requested to not survey the entire property, but in the covenants everything needs to meet the setbacks. There is a well in the corner of the main property in the southeast corner. Why is this not shown on the survey? Structures were not shown on the plan. Monuments are placed, is it in the requirements to mark or blaze the lines? It is not a requirement to blaze. 

Kathi spoke about the request for waivers, and asked where the wording injustice came from. It is in the regulations. Sheldon spoke about the fact that the application has to go through the Fire Chief. The State Building Code review has been received and approved. A driveway permit has not been applied for yet. Andy would like to see this on a conditional approval. Paul King is opposed, as this is hypothetical at this point.  John Wheeler mentioned that on the west corner there is a very large pine tree that could obstruct the view of traffic coming down Loring Road. Andy asked for Sheldon's opinion as to whether the proposed driveway being shown would make it easier for the safety review. The safety review has already been approved. Kathi feels that having as much information as possible shown on the plan is favorable.  Sheldon would like to see driveways and buildings moving forward. Douglas Coulter is here via Zoom. He states that there are no plans for the property at this time. 

The hearing was closed at 6:55 pm.

Waiver requests:


VI.F.4.a 7 b


VI.F.6.c&d


VI.F.7.a,b,&d


VI.F.11.a


VI.F.13.a


VI.F.14.a-g

The waiver requests pertain to the parent lot. A letter explaining the waiver requests was read to the Board by Andy. Remove the word “off” in the last sentence. Kathi would like to strike the word injustice. Andy made a motion to approve the waivers as requested, Pat seconded. APPROVED

The driveway permit is pending. There is no mylar at this time. Andy made a motion to approve this subdivision conditional on town driveway permit approval and receipt of the mylar within 60 days. Randall seconded. APPROVED 

• Berrier Subdivision Application - 221 Bryant Road - Map 206/ Lot 94 
 Andy made a motion to accept the application as complete, Randall seconded. APPROVED

Paul King is the agent. 

The hearing was opened at 7:10 pm. Paul requested a continuation of this hearing. Andy made a motion to continue this hearing to July 28, Pat seconded. APPROVED

• Richard Bogart Boundary Line Adjustment - Page Hill Road -

Tax Map 410 /Lots 120 & 121 
 Andy recused himself from this hearing. The hearing was opened at 7:11 pm. Kathi made a motion to accept the application as complete, Randall seconded. APPROVED Andy Fisher is the agent for this application. Clarifications on the plan were highlighted in the discussion. Andy explained the proposed boundary changes. No building is proposed at this time. Minimum requirements for both lots are met. Test pits and driveway permits are items that waivers are being requested for. Melanie asked if any of the land in this project needs to be repaired after the cutting occurred.  The wetlands are in the lower lot. Ian asked if this is where the split level ranch is, and the answer is yes. The hearing was closed at 7:21 pm.

Waivers – requested for driveway permits, soil test pits. Kathi made a motion to approve the waivers, Randall seconded. APPROVED

Kathi made a motion to approve the application, Pat seconded. APPROVED

5). Old/ New Business – Sheldon made a motion that we no longer do Zoom meetings. There will be in-person meetings only until further notice. Andy seconded. APPROVED

6). Action Items

• July Work Session?

7). Adjournment – Sheldon made a motion to adjourn at 7:41 pm, Andy seconded. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson 

Planning Board Clerk

